

Bell Creek Bulletin



Bellbrook Sugarcreek Schools

Bell Creek Intermediate School, 3777 Upper Bellbrook Rd, Bellbrook, OH 45305 Contact Info: website: www.sugarcreek.k12.oh.us phone 937.848.3777

Issue 1- August 2017

Important Dates

August 21st- Open House

Grade 3- 5:30 Grade 4- 4:30

August 22nd- New Student

Orientation

Grade 3- 3:00

Grade 4- 2:00

Grade 5-1:00

August 23rd- 1st Day of School

August 30th- Open House

Grade 5- 5:30



Principal's Message

Welcome to the 2017-2018 school year! A special welcome to all 3rd grade students, and any students new to Bell Creek this year! We are excited to start a new school year with a new school wide program, Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports (PBIS). You will receive more information about this at Open House and in the next newsletter. The Bell Creek Bulletin will be emailed to you monthly. Please make sure the office has your current email address if you aren't receiving this newsletter and would like to. I'm looking forward to a wonderful school year at Bell Creek, and I hope you are too! Class lists will be posted by 5:00 PM on Wednesday August 16th.

Sincerely, Jill Adams

Welcome New BCI Staff

New School Hours

School opens- 8:35 School begins- 8:55 School ends- 3:25 Busses depart- 3:25

Busses depart- 3:25 and 3:38 Students must be picked up by

3:45

Please do not drop your child off at school before 8:35. Teachers are busy preparing for the day before this time and are not available to supervise students.

We welcome the following new staff members to BCI this year:

Amanda Hof- 4th grade teacher

Krystal Smith- educational aide

Tina White- new position- Tech Specialist

Bell Creek Bulletin Page 2

Need Bus Information?

Bus information can be found on the Bellbrook Sugarcreek Schools website. Click on "Administration" then "Transportation Department". There is a Student Bus Information link on this page.

Visitors to our School

We welcome visitors and volunteers to our school. Our students benefit by seeing adults in our school who value education. We do require classroom visits during the school day be prearranged with the teachers to provide for the best experience for our students, staff and visitors and volunteers. All school visitors will be given a visitor or volunteer sticker when signing in. This sticker needs to be worn in a visible place during your visit. Keeping students safe is so important to us! Thank you for helping us to keep our students safe when you are here.



Meet our Office Staff

You will find these staff members in the office if you come to visit.

Theresa Ribbink- Administrative Assistant to the principal, student registration Mrs. Ribbink registers all new students during the school year and manages all office accounts and student records.

Denise Benetis- Secretary, Attendance and Dismissals

Call the school and press 1 if your child won't be coming to school for any reason or if you need to let us know about a change in a dismissal routine. Mrs. Benetis will answer your call, or get your message if you leave one.

Eileen Malas- School Nurse

Mrs. Malas helps to keep everyone healthy and takes good care of students who aren't feeling the best. Call the school and press 2 to reach her directly.

Kelley Anderson- School Counselor Mrs. Anderson is here to support students who need support. She leads groups for students whose parents are in the military or whose parents are divorced as well as other groups as needs arises. Mrs. Anderson will also be supporting our PBIS program- R2P2! More information will be shared about this soon. Call the school and press 4 to reach Mrs. Anderson.

We can't wait to see all of our students on August 23rd!